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TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD SPECIAL MEETING OF 3-5-08

PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

James Fouts

Arthur Hart

OTHERS PRESENT:  Joyce Hadden, Town Board Liaison

BUSINESS:

SANDERS/WEEKS LOT LINE ALTERATION:  Mr. Butts asked that the Board Members reviewed  Notes A and B on the site map.  No changes to Note A and minor changes suggested for Note B.  Mr. Butts proposed that 
“only” be placed in front of “upon planning board approval”.  Mr. Royall proposed “but not limited to” be placed in front of “future approved plans for driveway”.  Changes forwarded to Dave Clouser for approval.

HOLLOWAY/HATTEM MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Butts asked the Board Members to review the building envelope note and discuss any changes.  Mr. Fouts suggested that “each” be added in front of “Building envelopes” in the first sentence and suggested that the construction staging area be included in the building envelope.  Mr. Hart suggested that the driveways and other facilities not listed on the map be included in the building envelope.  Changes forwarded to Mr. Clouser for approval.
LOCAL LAW FILING FOR GUEST COTTAGES ON CLUSTER SUBDIVISIONS:  Lists of concerns were discussed by the members of the planning board.  One concern that was addressed was if the guest cottage is separated from the main house it must be in conformity with all zoning laws.  Mr. Fouts suggested that possibly larger lots could be established and still maintain the 75% open area requirements.  Mr. Fouts also would like more studies performed on the increased demands for service, such as schools, police department, fire and other public facilities.  He also had concerns about the increased water run off and the possible environmental impacts 
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That the water runoff may have.  Mr. Fouts also wished clarification that the guest cottage was going to be established over the garage and not an additional building.  Mr. Butts suggested that on the Local Law in paragraph one that “cluster subdivision” be added after guest cottage.  No changes in paragraph two.

Mr. Fouts suggested that in paragraph 3,  the concept of “2 acre minimum if central sewage treatment is not provided” be removed and that the existing model home apply for a variance rather than amending the law for one pre-existing home.  Mr. Butts will summarize the report and will forward it to Dave Tetor, Town Supervisor.  Mr. Butts recommended that this be referred to the Codes Committee.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Mr. Butts made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Mr. Royall.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

As there was no further business, motion was made by Mr. Butts to adjourn.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted By:__________________________________






Arthur Hart, Planning Board Member

Approved By:______________________________________________




Robert R. Butts, Chair


